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President’s Message 
 

I cannot believe it’s nearly the end of Term 3! Such a huge few weeks 
with so many great events and things occurring.  
  
We had a hugely successful Father’s Day Stall, led by Sara Joyner. Sara 
coordinated all the gifts, the wrapping and volunteers, who made it 
such a great event for the kids. We hope all the Dads/Grandfathers liked 
their little presents.   
  
This year we moved the annual P&C Father’s Day Breakfast a week 
early, to ensure as many Dads and kids could attend, and it was a 
wonderful morning. Over 330 people ordered food for the event, with 
our Canteen Supervisor, Kristy, doing a great job of managing all the 
catering logistics, and Rebecca Abbott led a team of fantastic 
volunteers who made sure the Dads/Pops/Uncles were well fed and 
looked after. On the day we also had school mum, Jamie Davies, taking 
lovely family photos. These were then printed and framed in a card and 
sent home for Father’s Day.  
  
The K-2 Playground is currently in production and has an installation 
date set for November. We can’t wait to see this project come to 
fruition.  
  
The P&C are proud to provide financial support to students who 
represent at State level in sport or other activities. This term, we were 
able to support Violet Knight and Ethan Keeble. Congratulations on 
your amazing achievements.  
  
Our Second Hand Uniform Shop is having a big Summer Sale this Friday, 
so make sure you get in there to grab some bargains ready for Term 4.  
  
The Uniform Shop team are busy in the shop every Friday and gearing 
up for lots of summer uniform sales. They have also been preparing 
uniform packs ready for our 2023 Kindy kids.  
  
 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday, 11 October 2022, 7pm 

What’s On 
Save the following dates in 
your calendar: 

• Second Hand Uniform 
Shop open – Friday, 23 
September 2022,  8.30am - 
9.30am. CASH ONLY SALES 

• Year 6 fundraiser – Crazy 
Hair Day.  Friday, 23 
September 2022.  Bring a 
gold coin donation. 

• P&C Movie night, 
sponsored by Guardian 
Realty. 

Friday, 21 October 2022, 
from 4.30pm. 

Any sponsorship interest 
for this event, please 
contact Lara Lizzio on: 
laralizzio@gmail.com 

• Canteen Counter Service 
starts Term 4, Wednesdays 
to Fridays. 

 

P&C Newsletter email 

glenhavenpcnewsletter@outlook.com 
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In other exciting news, we can announce for the first time at Glenhaven PS, we will be trialing Year 6 
students doing counter service in the canteen. Counter Service will be Wed - Fri to start with, and we 
hope all the kids will be excited to be served by their fellow students. A special Term 4 counter service 
menu will be sent out soon - watch this space!  
  
We would also like to say a huge ‘Welcome’ to Guardian Realty who have come onboard as the P&C’s 
Major Sponsor for 2022/23. We are really excited about this partnership and truly appreciate the 
support from this wonderful local company.  
  
The first major event, sponsored by Guardian Realty, will be the P&C Movie Night. Lock the 21st 
October in your diaries and look out for more information.  
  
On behalf of all the P&C Executive Team, we wish you a great holiday break and can’t wait to see you all 
in Term 4.  
  
Cherry Fratto  
P&C President  
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions, ideas or suggestions at any time 
at  glenhavenpublicschool-pres@pandcaffiliate.org.au or 0422 185 146 
 
 
 

Hungry Haven Canteen 
Canteen Operations 
Menu 

The Term 4 Canteen menu is attached to this newsletter. All items and prices will come into effect from 
Monday 10th October. 

The P&C Executive and canteen team have worked together in recent months to review canteen 
pricing, considering high-cost increases that have been passed on from suppliers on all purchased stock 
as well as the effect of inflation and environmental factors on grocery items and fresh produce. 
Decisions to increase canteen prices are not taken lightly and are undertaken to ensure that our school 
can maintain our current P&C operated, 5 day, recess and lunch service canteen.  

 

mailto:GLENHAVENPUBLICSCHOOL@PANDCAFFILIATE.ORG.AU
mailto:glenhavenpublicschool-pres@pandcaffiliate.org.au


 

GLENHAVENPUBLICSCHOOL@PANDCAFFILIATE.ORG.AU    - 3 - 

 

September 2022 | TERM 3 | WEEK 10 

 

If you have any questions regarding the menu please do not hesitate to contact the P&C at  

glenhavenpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 

 

Counter Service is BACK!! 

In Term 4 we will have some very special canteen helpers each Wednesday/ Thursday and Friday 
lunchtime which means that over the counter service is returning! 

Thank you in advance to the Year 6 student helpers for giving up your lunchtime break to assist the 
canteen team in serving counter snacks, ice blocks, drinks, and special surprises to the student body of 
Glenhaven PS. 

Key details for parents and students: 

- Counter service is available to ALL students on WEDNESDAYS/ THURSDAYS and FRIDAYS only. 
- The counter menu is limited to snacks, iceblocks and drinks. All lunch orders will need to be 

ordered via Flexischools as normal. 
- Counter service will be at lunchtime only. Recess will remain online orders with no exceptions 

made. Students without recess will require a canteen token from their classroom teacher and an 
IOU invoice will be issued. 

- There will be a counter service menu shared to the community early in Term 4 so students and 
their families can discuss what might be some good items to order and plan ahead.  

- Counter items will be priced from and in increments of 50c pieces. The maximum price of a 
counter item will be $3. Please hold onto your 50c, $1 and $2 pieces to assist the student helpers 
and the canteen ladies with our quick additions! 

- Students will only be allowed to purchase items for themselves – purchasing for friends is not 
permitted. 

- We will keep the community updated on special items and treats that will be available via 
Sentral and the Hungry Haven Canteen Facebook page. 

 

Having a canteen counter service return after 2.5 years is VERY EXCITING for everyone. To ensure that 
this is a great experience for everyone it would be great if parents could discuss lining up in a queue 
and placing orders with students during the holiday break to help the canteen team and Year 6 helpers 
service everyone efficiently. 

 

Order Cut Off 

Just a friendly reminder that Flexischools canteen orders (recess and lunch) are to be made before the 
cut off at 9am! 
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IOU Payments 

Please don’t forget to pay for late phone or email canteen orders, or canteen tokens that have been 
redeemed! We still have a few outstanding accounts that need to be settled asap ☺ 

IOU payments can be made via Flexischools. 

 

Contacting the Canteen 

If you would like to contact the canteen team, please email – glenhavenpublicschool-
can@pandcaffiliate.org.au                                  
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Second Hand Uniform Shop  

 
Open on Friday 23rd September 2022, 8.30am – 9.30am.  No appointment required, walk in’s available. 
 
Reminder that the second-hand uniform shop is CASH ONLY. 
 

THANK YOU – MEGAN, RACHAEL & JEN 

 

Our School Sponsors 

 

Support the local businesses that generously donate to help support our school.  

We are so grateful to the above-mentioned businesses for your generous  

contributions to our school over the years. 

If you are interested in becoming a sponsor, please contact Lara Lizzio on: 
laralizzio@gmail.com   
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Advertising Junction 

DONNA SWEENEY 
CLINICAL REFLEXOLOGIST 

TREAT YOUR FEET! 

0410 441 605 
 

 
 

 

HEALING VIA YOUR FEET IS INCREDIBLE! 

I am passionate about reflexology and to me it is an incredible non-intrusive and complementary health 
therapy; the change it can bring about to a person as they heal themselves is very heartening to witness.  I 
only use the most high-quality products including arnica, magnesium and essential oils depending on the 

particular individual.     

REFLEXOLOGY CAN HELP YOU WITH: 

 
Stress      Sinus pain  
Migraines     Insomnia  
Respiratory problems     Lymph Drainage 
Back, Neck &/or Shoulder pain  Digestive disorders 
Pre-menstrual syndrome   Menstruation problems 
Infertility both male and female   Pregnancy related conditions  
Menopause, etc, works the whole body Pain management 
Recovery from injuries   Inflammation etc… 

Discover how you can benefit from reflexology with a tailored plan to suit your own personal needs. 

Call / text Donna Sweeney today 0410 441 605 & 9654-0841.  Now at 422a Old Northern Road, Glenhaven. 
Clinical Reflexologist, fully insured and a member of the Australian Traditional Medicine Society and 

Reflexology Association of Australia Limited 
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